Town of Stonington
Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public 

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

April 28, 2008

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on April 28, 2008, at the Stonington Town Hall.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata, Stephen Singer, Dieter Zumsande, and invited guest First Selectman, Ed Haberek

Absent:  David Christina

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meetings held on March 17, 2008, and February 25, 2008.  A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Selection of Chairman
A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Dieter Zumsande, and it was voted to appoint George Brennan Chairman.
A motion was made by George Brennan, seconded by Charles Ballato, and it was voted to appoint Stephen Singer, Vice Chairman.

(3)  Action Items

LOCIP Funds

First Selectman Ed Haberek discussed the State budget and stated that grant consultants have suggested allocating LOCIP funds for capital improvements this year so that the Town will not be in jeopardy of loosing the funds.  Funds for capital improvements will be placed in a contingency account so that funds will be protected.


Update

First Selectman Ed Haberek stated the Town has been approached by the VFW for right to first refusal to purchase the property.
Department Presentations

First Selectman Ed Haberek stated due to budget preparation, the department heads requested to make presentations at the next Committee meeting.  Six department heads will present a work flow analysis, ways to identify improvements working with other departments, and four to five items that could add efficiency within departments.  Ste3phen Singer stated if needed, a follow-up can be done on a one-on-one basis with department heads.  Tony Cassata stated he would be interested in current staff, space needs, and a five-year projection of needs, capital improvements, and future services.  

IT Update
Tony Cassata stated Jason Jones, IT Director, feels for the next five years space is adequate, however, he does have concerns regarding cooling.  There are no other major projects on the horizon.  From his perspective, departments should own its functions.  Steve Singer stated there is the aspect of maintenance and the planning aspect, but the largest deficiency is the lack of leadership within departments.  Jason Jones is not able to work on strategic initiatives.  Dieter Zumsande stated IT provides oversight, but a close alignment with IT and the various areas is needed.  He suggested a dialogue between those trying to get the work done and those that understand how it should happen. First Selectman Ed Haberek stated there is a lot of automation that can expedite the work process.  Tony Cassata agreed that the paperless capability is under utilized with various departments.  Dieter Zumsande suggested presenting staff with alternatives and proactively begin an education process on the benefits.  First Selectman, Ed Haberek, has recommended retaining a consultant to work on the Town’s website.    Dieter Zumsande suggested researching state-of-the-art websites and other towns and present an overview to departments.

Other Items

· George Brennan will meet with Joe Bragaw to see discuss opportunities to construct a building on the Town Hall campus that would include meeting space.

· The questionnaire should be sent out after the Department Head presentations.

· Next stage should begin to define requirements and assign dates.

· First Selectman Ed Haberek recommended that the Committee develop a preliminary plan by the summer.  By the end of 2008 the Committee’s recommendation should be complete.
(4)  Public Comment

Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street.   Questioned if a list is available of all the buildings and meeting spaces as previously discussed.  He stated that LOCIP is a program established by State statue.  The money is divided and distributed to municipalities by formulas in the statue.  
(5)  Next Meeting/Adjournment   

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be May 19, 2008, 6 p.m., at the Stonington Police Station.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
Submitted by,

__________________________                              ____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                 George Brennan, Chairman
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